UNITED NATIONS



NATIONS UNIES

PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

28 February 2025

Excellency,

I have the honour to transmit herewith a letter dated 28 February 2025 from H.E. Mr. Fergal Mythen, Permanent Representative of Ireland and H.E. Mrs. Agnes Mary Chimbiri Molande, Permanent Representative of the Republic of Malawi in their capacity as co-facilitators to conduct intergovernmental consultations on the organizational arrangements and modalities for the Highlevel meeting to commemorate the thirtieth anniversary of the World Programme of Action for Youth, circulating the zero draft of the modalities resolution for the high-level meeting as well as a proposed roadmap for consultations.

The co-facilitators will present the zero draft resolution on Friday, 7 March 2025 at 3p.m. in Conference Room 2.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Philemon Yang

All Permanent Missions and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York

